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Integrated Transportation Master Plan 
 

Engineering Services Department  

Issued on: April 22, 2021 

The Study 

The City of Pickering has completed the 

Integrated Transportation Master Plan (ITMP) 

study. The ITMP is a long-term, strategic 

planning document that directs transportation 

policies, programs, and infrastructure to meet 

the needs of all transportation users from now 

through to 2031. The plan presents a package of 

actions that will help the City achieve its 

transportation vision over time. 

Community Input 

The Pickering ITMP is a product of a 

collaborative effort between Pickering staff, 

stakeholders and the public. Three rounds of 

public and stakeholder engagement and one 

series of meetings with Pickering Members of 

Council were held over the course of the study. 

Public and stakeholder comments received were 

used to shape the plan. 

 

A Transportation Vision for Pickering: 

A safe and well-connected transportation system 

that offers inclusive mobility, supports complete 

and sustainable communities and facilitates 

continued economic growth. 

Recommendations: 

The ITMP provides infrastructure and policy 

recommendations across the following focus 

areas: 

 Road Network Development 

 Active Transportation Network 

 Complete Streets 

 Access to Transit 

 Goods Movement 

 Transportation Demand Management 

 Parking Management  

 Access Management 

The Process 

The ITMP followed the master planning process requirements for Phases 1 and 2 of the Municipal 

Class Environmental Assessment process (Oct 2000, amended 2007, 2011 and 2015), as approved 

under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. The plan addresses need and justification at a 

broad level. Recommended projects will require further detailed studies as per the Municipal Class 

Environmental Assessment process. 

Study Review and Completion 

The completed ITMP is being placed on public record for a 30-day public review period in 

accordance with the requirements of the Municipal Class EA process starting April 22, 2021. Due to 

the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic situation, only digital copies are available for review from the City 

of Pickering website at pickering.ca/ITMP.  

https://www.pickering.ca/en/city-hall/ITMP.aspx
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If you have any questions or comments, please contact the following project team member: 

Nadeem Zahoor P.Eng., M.Eng 

Transportation Engineer 

City of Pickering 

One The Esplanade 

Pickering, ON   L1V 6K7 

T. 905.420.4660 ext. 2213 

nzahoor@pickering.ca  

Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment 

Act, unless otherwise stated in the submission, any personal information included in a submission 

will become part of the public record files for this matter and will be released, if requested, to any 

person. 
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